Leith Links Community Council

Minutes of online meeting held on Monday 28 February 2022 from 18:30

Members present: 

	Jim Scanlon (Chair)
	Gail Clapton (Treasurer)
	Michael Traill (Minutes)

	Angus Hardie
	Barbara Kerr
	Teresa Perchard

	David Igoe
	Robert Cormack
	Abigail Cunningham

	Eileen Simpson
	Cllr Adam McVey
	Cllr Gordon Munro

	
	
	


In attendance:

	2 x members of public
	Graeme McGartland of City of Edinburgh Council 
	Ross Woodside of Edinburgh & Lothians Greenspaces Trust


Apologies:

	Sally Millar
	Cllr Chas Booth
	Andrew MacKenzie

	Deidre Brock MP
	
	


1. Welcome

Community Councillor Chairperson Jim Scanlon brought the meeting to order, welcoming those in attendance, and noting submitted apologies.
2. Minutes

The meeting adopted the minutes of our previous meeting held on Monday 31 January 2022 upon the proposing of GC and seconding by MT, without amendment or matters arising.

3. Police report

JS noted that Police Scotland were not present at the meeting again this evening but a written report was circulated by email prior to the meeting. Any one with any suggested changes to the Police report format should make JS aware.
4.  Parks and Greenspaces

The meeting heard updates on parks & greenspaces;

· David McGartland  - That the land & derelict building will shortly be presented to the market in order to allow the City of Edinburgh Council to consider bids. This is likely to be a twenty five year lease with five year break clauses. The derelict building and wasteland is likely to be taken to market once the Leith Links masterplan is completed, although no confirmed timetable  has been published for this happening.

· David McGartland  - The winning bidder will be required to provide toilet provision. Although under questioning it was not established what the toilet provision would need to look like in terms of opening hours, payment of money, standards of cleanliness etc.

· David McGartland – Keen to work with the Community Council on selecting the winning bid during the bid evaluation phase.

· AM – The voice of the community needs to be heard during the process of selecting the winning bidder.

· DI – There is some discussion about a bandstand being developed on Leith Links with one possibly also planned on common land leased to Earth in Common.

· DI – There is believed to be insurance money of around £120k available to develop the derelict building.

· DI – Leith Athletic are in the process of re-negotiating their lease with City of Edinburgh Council.

· AM – Confirmed that temporary toilets will be provided on Leith Links this year, exact date of operation unknown but expected to be similar to last years.

· BK – Advised that Leith Festival intended to hold their Gala Day on Leith Links this year in June as usual, and would find it helpful if the Councils public toilets could be open by then to augment their own private supply of toilets.

· TP – Raised an issue of the toilets making use of environmentally poor diesel generations and asked if consideration could be given to using wind power as an alternative. And also asked about the future of toilets post 2022, with AM replying that that’s currently an unresolved matter. 

The meeting was then joined by Ross Woodside of Edinburgh & Lothians Greenspaces Trust where various concerns were raised with Ross regarding the planned arboretum and other trees within Leith Links;

· JS – Raised concerns about the poor standard of care & maintenance given to existing trees within Leith Links by City of Edinburgh Council, and how this might impact any further trees planted in the Links.

· Ross Greenside – His organisation will ensure that the arboretum trees are watered for the first three years to help them establish, they will also be liaising with the botanical gardens who have expertise in trees that are simply not held by City of Edinburgh Council. He also advised that the trees were of a very high financial value to the botanical gardens so they were likely to be very well looked after compared to other trees in the Links. A number of these new trees will be planted by the end of March 2022. Ross advised that City of Edinburgh Council are working through a plan of tree replacement in the links with fourteen trees being replaced so far.

· TP – Noted that a memorial tree has now been planted in the Links.

5. Bin hubs
TP updated that meeting that;

· The bin hub roll out is still in progress.

· There are more bins than there should benat some of the hubs for the moment whilst the bin hubs come on stream but that this should be resolved when roll out is complete.

· Lots of bins have graffiti on them and fly tipping remains an issue at many bins.

· If anyone has comments on the literature being used by CEC about bin hubs, previously circulated, please send these to TP who can take up with CEC.

· The merits of underground bins, similar to those used in Sailmaker Road, Grassmarket & Princes Street Garden were discussed as a way of reducing reliance on street bins. 

6. Other updates
· Seafield Waste Water Treatment Works – JS and ES advised that they have been invited to attend a meeting with Scottish Water and others later this month to discuss communications. They continue to attend stakeholder groups as required.

· Seafield Road development area – AH advised that a City of Edinburgh Council report was published last week, which can be found on the City of Edinburgh Councils website which provides for a way forward in terms of ensuring community input into the large scale new housing led mixed development area under consideration.

· EBUG – GC let us know that the EBUG is meeting later this week with Lothian Buses about issues including a lack of their buses serving Leith Links and a lack of buses from Leith to the Western General Hospital. Following discussion it was agreed that LLCC would create a petition and campaign to raise awareness of these two issues. MT to action.

· Planning (124 Salamander Road and 1-3 Salamander Yards) – JS has had a developer in touch with him about proposed development work, JS is liaising with the developer to have them attend our next meeting.
7. Local government elections hustings
· Noted that the Scottish Conservative & Unionist Party have not chosen their candidate for Leith Ward yet.

· Noted that the closing date of nominations is still some weeks away so will be some time until we know which candidates are standing.

8. Elected representative updates
· AM – City of Edinburgh Council recently passed its budget, full details on their website for those interested, this includes £150,000 for improved street lighting within parks. MT to promote this on LLCC website and social media.

9. Open floor
· BK – Noted that the community can put details of events on the Leith Forever website. BK will put up Leith Links Community Council meeting dates.

· An attending member of the public asked about our engagement levels with our community with JS and MT providing an outline of our work. The same member of the public requests information as to the current population with the LLCC area, although LLCC does not hold this information it may be available from the City of Edinburgh Council upon request.

· BK – Request for Census awareness message to be posted on the LLCC website and social media. MT will do so.

10.  Any other business

· JS – Advised that he will collect his Member of British Empire medal from the Royal Family at Windsor Castle on 14 March 2022.

· JS – Will look at the possibility of a location within our area to hold some of our future meetings including some suggestions from the floor such as the cricket club, local church facilities and the Foxglove office building adjacent to Leith Links.

11. Next meeting
JS brought the meeting to close advising those present that our next meeting will be held on Monday 28 March 2022 from 6:30pm, and likely to be held online.
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